A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2016 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:00 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter



Jody McDonough


Michael Collins


Jon Duane
Absent:

Theresa Martini Ash

Also Present:             Rich Conlon, Fee Accountant; Kathy DeMarsh, Executive Director and Secretary to the Board; Rob Garrett,

Maintenance Supervisor; Tenants of the Scituate Housing Authority 

Bills and Communications
Board members received a written explanation of the proposed reorganization of SHA Staff positions and key factors that supported 
the changes. Discussion ensued.

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

                  Voted:
To approve the reorganization of the SHA staff positions as proposed


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Fee Accountant, Rich Conlon presented the Year End Operating Statement Reports for FYE 9/30/16 for approval by the Board of 

Commissioners. Discussion ensued.

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

                  Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Year End Operating Statement Reports for FYE 9/30/16, as 



presented by Rich Conlon, Fee Accountant


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

The Operating Budgets for FYE 9/30/17 for all programs were presented by Fee Accountant, Rich Conlon and the Executive Director, Kathy DeMarsh for approval by the Board of Commissioners. Review and discussion ensued.

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously


Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Operating Budget for FYE 9/30/17 for Program 49-1



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously


Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Operating Budget for FYE 9/30/17 for Program 667-1



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously


Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Operating Budget for FYE 9/30/17 for Program 689-1



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously


Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Operating Budget for FYE 9/30/17 for Program MRVP-1


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Jody McDonough, it was unanimously


Voted:
Acknowledge receipt and adopt the 2016 Revised Income Limits for Admission and FMRs for Continued Occupancy, effective August 1,2016, set at two year intervals



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for 

October 2016



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the October 11, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

October, 2016


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jody McDonough, it was unanimously

Voted: 
To acknowledge receipt and of the Director’s Report of November 1, 2016
Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve Change Order No. 2 for Project 264033/264042, WP II Exterior Wood Trim Repairs, Phase II in the amount of $9,927.
Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Board members discussed establishing a Policy on Waiting List status requests by applicants.

Policy:       Applicants wishing to know where they are on the waiting list MUST request this information in writing and must do so by using their control number.  

Requests can be made in writing in person, via Fax, First Class Mail, or Email.

Upon receipt of such a request, a written response will be sent to the applicant indicating the number they are on the waiting list and reminding them that the placement could change based on waiting list updates, emergency applications filed, and preferences and priorities given to other applicants.  A copy of the written response will be filed in the applicant’s file.  

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously


Voted:

To adopt the Waiting List Status Request Policy as written




Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Scituate Tenants- Representing the Scituate tenants, Therese Duane informed the Board that the tenants of Wheeler Park and Lincoln Park held an election to establish a seven member executive board of the new tenants association. The board will consist of four officers and three non-officer members. The results of the election filled 3 of the 4 officer positions and 2 of the non-officer positions, leaving 2 positions vacant.

Ms. Duane brought up the parking situation and traffic flow at Wheeler Park. Therese told the Board that the tenants thought they should create an Ad-hoc committee to study the problem. She said she would like to have one or two Board members on the committee. Discussion ensued. It was determined that parking is part of the day to day operations which is a management role and does not fall under the jurisdiction of the Board’s role, therefore Board members should not be a part of the committee. Chairman, Stephen Coulter advised Ms. Duane to come to the Board when they have solutions to present so the Board can take action. 
Regional Capital Assistance Team (RCAT) Advisory Board Elections-each LHA participating in the RCAT program is asked to elect nine of the nominees listed for the advisory Board for their region. Members were provided the names and background of each nominee and asked to choose the nine candidates they would like to vote for. The Executive Director, as the authorized voter will submit the choices on their behalf to DHCD. After voting, the Executive Director will receive confirmation of receipt. Once notified, the Executive Director will inform the Board of the results.
Water Bill Analysis update-Chairman, Stephen Coulter informed the Board that he spoke with the Selectmen regarding this matter and they are working on a solution with the DPW that would be a fair rate for the Scituate Housing Authority. 
Old Business
Board members received a copy of the Lawson Green Apartments Site Control Agreement as reviewed and presented by Attorney Brandon Moss, on behalf of Town Counsel of the Town of Scituate. Discussion ensued.

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously 

Voted:
To approve and accept the Lawson Green Development Agreement as reviewed by Attorney Brandon Moss.

Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Chairman, Stephen Coulter informed Board members that the CPC hearing was scheduled for December 12, 2016. He gave a summary of next steps as discussed with Mike Cucchiara of The Grantham Group, L.L.C. Mike informed that the 4% Tax Credits were unavailable and that the Grantham Group would be applying for the 9% Tax Credits which are much more competitive and could take up to a year to obtain funding. It was suggested that the SHA Board reach out to DHCD to arrange a meeting to present the project. Stephen informed members that he had contacted Senator Pat O’Connor to schedule the appointment with DHCD. In addition, as part of the requirements of HUD to divide the land, a meeting with the residents of Central Park should be scheduled to explain the project and hear comments from the residents. 
New Business
Adjourn
On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted: 
To adjourn the meeting, the time being 8:35PM

Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0 
(Seal)




Kathy J. DeMarsh





  Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

